----- Original message-----

From: Barbara Herr

Date: Tue, Jan 1, 2019 12:30 PM

To: Luke, Tim;

Cc:

**Subject:**Flood Control District 17

## Dear Mr. Luke-

I am writing to protest the re appointment of Gordon Sylte as a Flood Control Commissioner /Chairman on Dec 6 2018. This was a surprising event since we have been addressing the various issues around Sylte's Conflict of Interest (filing a law suit against the very government entity he is the chairman of) and negligence as Commissioner / Chairman in relationship to water rights and water administration which is clearly not within the duties and powers of the Flood Control District.

Please unappoint Mr. Sylte as he should not be considered for the Flood Control Commissioner for Flood District 17.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Barbara Herr 21737 Dellar Bleach Lane Twin Lakes, ID